Field of Dreams Monthly Meeting June 7th 2022

Field of Dreams June 22 meeting was called to order at 7:00PM by President Bob Ingram

There were 14 members and no guests in attendance.

Meeting Minutes

The minutes from the May 3rd meeting were posted on the club website.

A motion was made, seconded and passed by a majority of the members in attendance to accept the previous meeting minutes.

Treasurer's Report

The club treasurer submitted his monthly report to the membership via written report. Total club assets are reported to be \$7,300.12

Safety Officer Report

Members in attendance were reminded that as the weather warms the number of hikers around our flying field will also increase. Be on the watch for them and give then a wide berth with your aircraft. Members were also reminded to watch the 400 foot altitude limitation. Members were also reminded about deadline violations and keeping our hands out of spinning propellers!

Membership

The membership was made aware we have 61 regular club members and 3 youth members. So if you see someone you don't know at the field go talk to them and if they are not trying to steal our sun shades then make them feel welcome! It was also brought up that if anyone is having trouble renewing their FAA registration, please see Richard Butler for assistance.

OLD BUSINESS

Mowing Season

Mowing season has begun! Mowing traditionally takes place on Thursdays so if you are out there when the mowers need to mow, we are reminded they have the right of way. A Spring maintenance crew has already been busy replacing sprinkler heads etc. Please give all those guys a "Thank you" when you see them as they keep our field in great condition!

Meeting Location

There was a discussion about holding meetings at the field during the summer months as has been done in the past. A brief discussion ensued which resulted in a motion being made, seconded, and passed by a majority of the members in attendance to hold all of our meetings at Pappy's Pizza until further notice.

Canopy Covers

Richard Butler reported that the two covers have been painted with the letters FOD in the hopes that thieves will not steel them if so identified. Those have been installed. Richard also reported that the other two structures and shade covers will be installed soon so what for an email about a work party at the field to install those.

FAA & TRUST Compliance

Richard reported that 37 of our current club members have provided both the FAA & TRUST test certifications to the club. Richard continues to work with members on getting these done.

Club Recycling Program

The club recycling program is going well and has already raised over \$160 for the club. Thank you to all the members helping gather these cans and bottles! So lets get those cans and bottles in. See Bob Ingram if you need additional bags to collect your recyclables in.

SRM Safety Review Meeting

As of 4/20/22 we are #3 on the list. No new information from the FAA or AMA about timing of our upcoming safety review meeting. More to follow as we learn more.

By-Laws

This is a heads up notice that the executive committee believes a few by laws need to be clarified. Please keep an eye out for a special notice 30 days in advance of an upcoming meeting where the the By-laws will be discussed and voted on. You will also receive an email with the details for your information prior to the meeting.

FOD 2022 Calendar Changes

There will now be three major events at our field in 2022 instead of four (2 Pattern events & 1 Scale). The formerly scheduled Saturday Pattern Judging seminar has been cancelled.

The scale contest is still on schedule for the $24th - 26^{th}$ of June and hopes to bring in a good bit of the club's annual revenue. Tom Rainwater reported the event schedule and detailed event cost estimates. The club is hoping to make over \$1K on the event.

NEW BUSINESS

Club Officer Nominations

Dana Dinius agreed to accept the nomination for Secretary for the upcoming year. THANK YOU DANA! The other officers will once again run for their current positions as follows:

President Bob Ingram

Vice President Richard Butler Treasurer Neil Henke Safety Officer Bruce Burgess

Next Meeting

July 5th 7:00pm at Pappy's Pizza

Show & Tell

A beautiful Gilmore Red Lion ARF was brought in and shared with the group.

Richard mentioned he was able to fly his tri-motor and land with all engines running Yeah!

A motion was made and seconded by a majority of the members in attendance to adjourn at 7:41PM